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Understanding
My Value

To My Church
Community
Laura Humphries,

Parish Life Coordinator

The Lord’s Prayer is an incredibly powerful
prayer. It is also full of wisdom. Pray it slowly,
and let the words “forgive us our trespasses
as we forgive those who trespass against
us” sink deep into our hearts.

Few commands of Christ are more ignored
or overlooked than his instruction to forgive
others as God has forgiven us. It is not merely
that forgiveness is difficult to do; it is that
very few people understand what forgiveness
really is. There are stories of incredible
forgiveness, stories of those who have
released ages-old pain and incredible grief.
There are also countless grudges and
resentments that many take for granted. The
truth is, whether the offense is unimaginably
large or a daily jab, we are called to forgive
offenses willingly.

• It is critical to understand what
forgiveness is not.

• Forgiveness is not saying, “No
problem.”

• Forgiveness is not saying,
“There’s nothing to forgive.”

• Forgiveness is not forgetting.
• Forgiveness does not mean that

you trust the other person.
• Forgiveness does not necessarily

mean that the relationship is
restored.

• Forgiveness is not an event.
          An excerpt from Beautiful Mercy

Forgiving offenses willingly is a Spiritual Work
of Mercy and, we  as a parish, are focusing
on it this month. Forgiveness is difficult for a
lot of us. It depends upon the severity of the offense for
some and for others any wrong is hard to forgive. We are
all called to forgive, if we want to go to Heaven and be with
God we must forgive and ask for forgiveness. Some people
readily forgive because they know it is the right thing to do
and are called by God to do so. This is a good way to start
the new year, going to confession, getting a clean slate
and God’s Grace, asking for forgiveness for some past
offense or granting willingly forgiveness to someone who
has hurt us. We ask God to “forgive us our trespasses as
we forgive those who trespass against us”, very powerful
words, we must focus on what they really mean. Happy
New Year and may 2016 bring you much joy and a stronger
and fuller relationship with Jesus Christ.

When you (or a member of your fam-
ily) goes into the hospital, please reg-
ister as a Catholic and also let the
church office know. Then, at St.
Vincent, Baptist Hospital and UAMS
you will have the opportunity to receive

HOSPITAL STAYS

Communion daily. Holy Souls Parish wants to pray for
you while you are in the hospital. Sometimes we do not
find out until our parishioners have gone home. Also,
please call the church office on your discharge. We appre-
ciate being kept informed!



Mass attendance, December 5 & 6          1,061
Mass attendance, December 12 & 13          1,175
Mass attendance, December 19 & 20            1,142

Diocesan Special Collections –
  National Retired Religious $        9,945

LifeStraw Community Collection $        5,082

Weekend Collections –
  December 5 & 6 $      63,287
  December 12 & 13 $      56,036
  December 19 & 20 $      51,631
Total Dec. Collections $    170,954
Total Dec. Budgeted Collections $    240,000

Actual Collections (7/1/15 - 11/30/15) $    526,981
Budgeted (7/1/15 - 11/30/15) $    550,000
Amount in deficit of Budget $      (23,019)

Children’s collections -  Dec. 2015 $           183
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That . . .

2015
CHURCH CONTRIBUTIONS

To ensure your church contributions are tax deductible, do
not file your 2015 income tax return until you have received
a written acknowledgement of your contributions from the
Holy Souls Business Office. These year-end tax statements
will be mailed to you by January 31, 2016. Contribution
statements will be mailed to households with a minimum
contribution of $100.

The attendance and collection figures for
Dec. 26 & 27 will be printed in the next bulletin.

Holy Sews
MINISTRY

Holy Sews invites you to help sew, cut out or just support
their ministry on Sunday, January 10, from 1:30-4:30pm in
the Parish Hall. We will be making the beautiful layettes
for stillborn babies who are too tiny and fragile for regular
baby clothes. Even if you don’t sew, there are many other
things you can do to help this ministry fulfill its commitment
to its mission. You can even do your part at home.

Nominations Deadline: January 10th
Election: January 30 & 31

It is time for Parish Council Nominations. Four
positions are available: one on Education & Formation,
one on Evangelization and two on  Parish Life
Commissions.Terms are for three years. Serving on
the council is an important part of parish life; the
council assists the pastor in making decisions about
many activities that go on at the parish. The
responsibilities of the position do not take up a large
amount of your time, but it is a good way to give of
your time and talent to benefit your parish. The council
meets once a month. Nomination forms will be in the
church vestibule, on our website, or you may email
your nomination to office@holysouls.org.
Nominations will end January 10. Elections will
be held the weekend of January 30 & 31. The first
Parish Council meeting for new members will be in
February.

PARISH COUNCIL
NOMINATIONS

Can you help us?
It’s almost time to take the Christmas
decorations down in church. We need your help
on Sunday, January 10th, at 11:00 a.m.
(following the 10:00 a.m. Mass).

Thank you  for supporting our church!
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Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

General Petition:
That sincere dialogue among men and women of
different faiths may produce the fruits of peace
and justice.

Mission Petition:
That by means of dialogue and fraternal char-
ity, and with the grace of the Holy Spirit, Chris-
tians may overcome divisions.

January, 2016

OUR SEMINARIANS -- especially Holy Souls’ Seminarian,
Deacon Mario Jacobo, and Diocesan seminarians Omar
Galvan and Alex Smith.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names
will remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in
the Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every
Mass. To continue for another four weeks, please call the church
office.

Pray for . . .
OUR PARISHIONERS -- Jessica Odle Remsing; Aidan
Remsing; Jeffery Bowers; Rose Bartsch; Luke Siria; John
Lock; Millie McManus; Dorothy Ehlebracht; Debbie Odle;
Nathan Baltz; Jeanne Kreth; Annabelle Giardina; Sherry
Wortsmith; Bob Skarda; Adrian Hardman; Annette Kagy;
Greg Kitterman; Mary Limon; Annette Tracy; Frank
Gerard; Fran Otten; Mark Francis; Reece & Bishop Baker;
Buddy Cagle; Jack Matthews; Alex Miller; Jim Orsini;
Jim Odle; Louis Caldarera; John Kagy; and Nikki Battisto.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Phil Marks;
Larry Cross; Susan Phillips; Curt Rahilly; Carl Calhoun;
the Jonathan Forte Family; Bill Boehmer; Luci Sick;
Melvin White; Sandra Nichols; Mitchell Malczycki; Dan
Mulveyl and MaryAnn Navin.

Memory Book Workshop
Saturday, January 23, 2016

from 10 AM – 2 PM
Parishioner and artist Dr. Mary Ann Stafford will be
facilitating a Memory Book Workshop for those who are
either mourning a loss or want to preserve memories of a
lifetime in a permanent visual record.  A $15 fee will pay for
an 8 x 8" memory book and all the supplies: participants
bring their memories and photographs.  Mary Ann will show
examples and demonstrate how the materials (scissors,
glue, markers, papers, stickers, stamps, punches, etc.)
can be used to make a creative and artistic memory book.
Lunch will be provided.  A minimum of 4 and a maximum of
12 are required.  Contact Laura Humphries in the office
(663-8632) before January 15 to register; call Mary Ann at
501-851-2584 for more information.

WE NEED MORE!WE NEED MORE!

REMEMBERING OUR SAINTS
This week we will honor St. Elizabeth Ann Seton,  with
a temporary shrine in front of her stained glass win-
dows in church.

Elizabeth Ann Bayley Seton, S.C., (August 28, 1774
– January 4, 1821) was the first native-born citizen of
the United States to be canonized.She established
the first Catholic school in the nation, at Emmitsburg,
Maryland, where she founded the first American
congregation of Religious Sisters, the Sisters of
Charity.

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton
FEAST DAY:      January 4
PATRON SAINT:    Loss of Parents

Elizabeth Seton told her sisters, “The first end I
propose in our daily work is to do the will of God;
secondly, to do it in the manner he wills it; and thirdly,
to do it because it is his will.”

         Baptisms

Evelyn McNair Selig
daughter of

Samuel & Casie (Williams) Selig

Please welcome the following newly baptized children
of God into our church community:

LOST & FOUND BASKET
If you lost something in church, please check in the Lost and
Found Basket. If you find an item in church that someone else
lost, please put it in the Lost and Found Basket. The Lost &
Found Basket is in the Ushers Room which is located across
from the water fountain in the vestibule. The basket is on the
shelf on the far right as you enter that room.



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The  Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY
The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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“Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations,
baptizing them in the name of the Father,

and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.
                                                                          (Matthew 28:19).

JUNIOR & SENIOR HIGH CYM

Happy New Year!  Enjoy this special time with your family
and friends while staying close to Christ.  He is reason we
not only have this wonderful season of the year but the
reason we have EVERYTHING!

Check your texts (if you wish to receive CYM texts, text
your name to Denise, 501-554-6929) for possible gatherings
and/or service projects over the vacation.

Around the Diocese . . .
POST-ABORTION SUPPORT GROUP: Do you feel alone, hurting
or unforgiven from a past abortion?  The Respect Life Office,
through Project Rachel, is starting a support group, beginning
February 15, 2016.  The spiritual journey lasts 11 weeks, with
small groups of 6-8.  Groups will be formed in Little Rock,
Fayetteville/Rogers, possibly Northeast Arkansas, and the Hot
Springs area. All names and meeting places are strictly
confidential.  For details call 501-664-0340, ext. 357.  All inquiries
must be made by February 15, 2016.

LIFEQUEST’S ADVENTURES IN LEARNING 8-week winter
program will begin Jan. 20th.   Remember, anyone of any age
may attend! Classes are held at Second Presbyterian Church,
600 Pleasant Valley Drive on Wednesdays and Thursdays.
Winter Classes Include:  American Disasters, Biology of Cancer,
Book Club, Expanding the Mind, Games for Fun, How Did We
Get Here, Movies, & Sports Talk. Registration is $65 for the 8
weeks – as many classes as you’d like to take.  Scholarships
are available.  Call the LifeQuest office, 225-6073 for details or
go on-line to www.lifequestofarkansas.org.

The Diocese of Little Rock
Respect Life Office

invites you to join us
for a Catholic Pro-Life event

on Sunday, January 17

Mass for Life
12:00 Noon

Cathedral of St. Andrew
(note new location!)

March for Life
2:00 p.m.

Capital and Battery

PRAYER VIGIL
Sat., Jan. 16, 6:30 p.m. to Sun., Jan. 18, 8:00 a.m.

Cathedral of St. Andrew
Watch bulletin for Holy Souls Parish’s hours.

Please call the church office (663-8632) to sign up!



Monday, January 4 ST. ELIZABETH  ANN SETON - 1 Jn 3:22 — 4:6; Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a; Mt 4:12-17, 23-25
7:00 a.m. Mass Roberta Norris by Holy Souls Parish
8:15 a.m. School Mass George & Margaret Malczycki by Neil & Regina Dobbins

Tuesday, January 5 ST. JOHN NEUMANN - 1 Jn 4:7-10; Ps 72:1-4, 7-8; Mk 6:34-44
7:00 a.m. Mass Geraldine Urbani by Holy Souls Parish

Wednesday, January 6 ST. ANDRE  BESSETTE - 1 Jn 4:11-18; Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13; Mk 6:45-52
5:30 p.m. Mass Diane Taylor by Clay & Anne Sanders

Thursday, January 7 ST. RAYMOND OF PENAFORT - 1 Jn 4:19 — 5:4; Ps 72:1-2, 14, 15bc, 17; Lk 4:14-22a
7:00 a.m. Mass Harry Snider by The Snider Family

Friday, January 8 1 Jn 5:5-13; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20; Lk 5:12-16
7:00 a.m. Mass Cheryl Dobbins Brewer by Neil & Regina Dobbins

Saturday, January 9 1 Jn 5:14-21; Ps 149:1-6a, 9b; Jn 3:22-30
8:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention for Greg Kitterman by Ginger & Brian Quinn
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Karyl Bearden by Anita & Steve Smith

Sunday, January 10 THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD - Is 40:1-5, 9-11; Ps 104:1b-4, 24-25, 27-30;
     Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7; Lk 3:15-16, 21-22

8:00 a.m. Mass Marcella Peach by Holy Souls Seniors
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Robert Bird by Roberta Cagle

ADDITIONAL MASS INTENTIONS:
Paul Biltz.

Liturgy Schedule and Mass Intentions

To read the daily reading online,
go to www.usccb.org/nab/today.shtml



Holy Souls Church Office will be closed
Dec. 22, 2015 (at 11:30 a.m.) till January 4, 2016.

Please ship our January 3 bulletin to:
Cindy Stabnick

5023 No. Lookout
Little Rock, AR 72205

If you need to contact Cindy while our offices are closed,
please call Cindy at 501-663-2032.

Thank you!


